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I am writing to you in my capacity as Chair of the Advisory Committee on Business 
Appointments (ACOBA) regarding a failure to follow the government’s Business 
Appointment Rules (the Rules) by the Rt Hon Boris Johnson.   
 
The Committee is independent, with a remit to consider applications received under 
those Rules, consider the risks and advise on the conditions that should apply. 
 
The Rules are set by the government and the requirement for former ministers to seek 
and abide by ACOBA’s advice is set out clearly in the Ministerial Code, including 
specifically that: ‘...Former Ministers must ensure that no new appointments are 
announced, or taken up, before the Committee has been able to provide its advice.’ 
 
Mr Johnson’s role as a columnist for the Daily Mail was trailed by the media outlet in a 
front page pre-announcement of a new columnist on the morning of Friday 16 June.  
Mr Johnson later the same day confirmed his new role in a pre-recorded video on 
twitter around 1pm, 30 minutes after submitting an application to ACOBA for advice. 
This is a clear and unambiguous breach of the government’s Rules and requirements 
of the Ministerial Code.  Mr Johnson is familiar with both. He set out the standards 
expected in the Ministerial Code whilst Prime Minister and has had made previous 




